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ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE – MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

MINUTES of the Management Committee meeting held on Monday 28th January 2019 at 7.00 pm at Council Chamber Essington Community Centre.

PRESENT : Cllr. D James(Chairman), Cllr C Steel(Vice-Chairman),Cllr. P.Lever, Cllr.B Tarbuck,
Cllr.R Bradburn, Cllr. M North,Cllr.J Smallman, Cllr. J Slim, Cllr. G.Southern, 

Cllr. W.Haddon,Cllr. G. Kelly    
Also I resident attended.  
The Chairman asked Members to consider adding an extra item to the agenda Development on

Hobnock Road, this was agreed and will be discussed at the end of the meeting under item 10.
Public Participation

A resident from the Essington Action Group thanked the Council for taking further legal action in respect of the development on Hobnock Road, he also commented on the condition of the road and residents who’s properties back on to the development were receiving abuse from the contractors.  Members discussed the comments and proposed to obtain a copy of the planning conditions for the site.
The Chairman thanked Wyrley FC for their recent hospitality when councillors visited the club. and also

residents who invited councillors to a celebration of 30 years anniversary of Moseley Court.

Cllr. J. Slim commented that there was a planned ‘Essington in Bloom meeting on Wednesday 30th January @ 7pm in the Minerva PH.
1.   ApologiES – Cllrs. W. Fisher, C. Hood, R. Mattison.
2.   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS – None
3.   Minutes of last meeting held oN 3rd December 2018
Cllr.R. Bradburn proposed & Cllr. J. Smallman seconded that the minutes were an accurate record and carried, Cllrs. G. Kelly, W.Haddon & G. Southern as new councillors were not present at this meeting therefore abstained.
4.   Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting
ECC184 Cllr. C. Steel (Vice-chairman) commented on the proposed Essington Workclub, no further meeting has been arranged.
ECC184 Cllr. D. James(Chairman) commented that in respect of a meeting with Brownshore Preschool, a suitable date has yet to be arranged.
5.   Finance
Essington Community Centre  – Resolved that the statement be approved & carried.

The Pavilions Broad Lane – Resolved that the statement be approved & carried. 

Long Lane Open space –  Resolved that the statement be approved & carried.
Long Lane Teddy Bears  – Resolved that the statement be approved & carried.
High Hill –  Resolved that the statement be approved & carried.
Tea Room – Resolved that the statement be approved & carried
VAT
6. centres
The Pavilions – Councillors Beryl Tarbuck & Mavis North both commented that the site is fine, the
trees have yet to be replaced and the area will be checked regularly.
Teddybears Nursery – no comments
Long Lane - Open Space – A skip is required to remove the fly tipping from the front of site in the wooded area, this was proposed by Cllr. G. Kelly seconded by Cllr. J. Smallman & carried
Long Lane – Wryley FC – 
High Hill – Members discussed the site, a meeting is to be confirmed with ERUFC.. 
Essington Community Centre:
- Brownshore Preschool – The Chairman commented on the proposed meeting,  Members 

discussed the purpose of the proposed meeting and new councillors asked for background 
information, Member discussed the legal action Cllr. G. Southern proposed that the action be cancelled
in view of a pending meeting seconded by Cllr. C. Steel (Vice-chairman), the Chairman proposed an 

amendment of the continuing suspension of action until after the meeting seconded by 

Cllr. J. Smallman a vote was taken 6 in favour of the amendment 5 in favour of the proposal, therefore

the amendment is carried and action remains in suspension.

ECC185
- Tearoom – Sunday opening – Staff - The Chairman commented that a member of staff has 
resigned and proposed that the vacancy is not filled, this was agreed. Also as the Sunday takings are

low she asked members to consider closure on Sundays with the staff hours being relocated in the 

week to compensate for the vacancy.  Members discussed Sunday opening and Cllr. W.Haddon 

proposed that it stayed open on Sundays seconded by Cllr. P. Lever, an amendment was proposed 
by the Chairman to close on Sunday and staff hours to be relocated in the week, seconded by Cllr. G. 
Kelly, vote for the amendment 3, proposal therefore the proposal was carried and the tearoom will 
remain open on Sundays.
- Relaunch Essington Parish Council Food Bank Cllr. C. Steel (Vice-Chairman) proposed that the 

Essington Parish Council Food Bank be relaunch formally with given days & times for collection of food
and that it be run by councillors and not the clerk.  He asked for councillors to consider volunteering for 

operating the scheme as soon as possible.  At this time the present policy will remain in force.

- NYE – 2019  - Members discussed the 2018 event, which was deemed a success and that it should 

continue to run, however in future it will be administered & run by councillors and not the clerk.
The Nicket – path – lighting – The path has now been repaired by the grounds maintenance 
Contractor, the lights are to be considered in the future 
7. ECC – Phase 12 Refurbishment  -  no comments – to be removed from the agendas. 
8. Monuments Mining – Cllr. M. North commented that we are still awaiting a scaled drawing to 

submit for the planning permission which it was hoped would be with soon.
   Councillors Monument – Cllr. P. Lever commented on the proposed monument and detailed the 

proposal for new councillors.
9..Section 137 – to be considered as part of the budget.
10. Legal Action – Development of Hobnock Road – Cllr. C. Steel commented on the continuing legal action and following on from Friday 25th January when a resolution was passed to ratify additional funds, the solicitor has asked to ratify the following wording ‘That, pursuant to the Local Government Act 1972 and all other enabling powers, and considering that it is expedient for the promotion of protection of the interests of the inhabitants of those living in the administrative civil parish of Essington
this Council should take proceedings in the High Court of Justice by way of judicial review of the decision of the South Staffordshire District Council to grant reserved matters approval for the development at Hobnock Road(date of issue, 20 December 2018)’ proposed by Cllr. D. James (Chairman) seconded by Cllr. G. Southern and carried.
11. Date of the next meeting – 25th March 2019
12. CLOSURE
CHAIRMAN:
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